San Diego Unified School District Taft Middle School Site Governance Team Minutes September 22, 2011

Attendance:

<u>Site Governance Team Members Present:</u> Mike George, Laura Laverty, Shari Sehlhorst, Dave Page, Barbara Boetje, Scott Lindbeck, Craig Burns, Tim Halley, Dave Munz, Tese Smith, Dan Swierczynski

Absent: Adriana Olea Lopez, John Keltner

Guests: Amy Redding

The meeting was called to order at 4:15 p.m. Quorum was met.

Governance Business:

- Approval of Minutes: Minutes of May 19, 2011 meeting were reviewed. Dave Munz moved to approve the minutes as written; motion passed.
- Public Input: None.
- SGT Elections: Introductions of all our SSC/SGT members. Welcome new members, Amy Redding, parent of a 6th grader here at Taft and Eddie Stewart, Taft's new financial clerk. In addition, Barbara Boetje, Craig Burns and Tese Smith are renewing their membership on our SSC and SGT Council.
- Class Sizes & Staffing Changes: Class sizes are good. If anything changes Mike George will inform the council at the next meeting. Tese Smith asked if Taft will be loosing any teachers due to the lower enrollment this year from last year. Mike George responded that the district will notify him if that were to occur and he will then meet with our Union Rep immediately. If Taft were to loose staff members it would be based on the need for the credential and seniority on campus.
- Test Scores: Mike passed out information on our 2010-2011 test scores and reviewed them as well.
- Open House: Next week, Wednesday, September 28th. The BBQ will begin at 5:15pm. Open House ends at 7:30pm. A flyer with information and schedule was sent home with students, today 09/22/11 during 7th period.
- Beverage Vending Contract: Mike George reported an offer for Taft to have vending machines here on Taft's campus. Dan Swierczynski motioned for a vote to allow the contract for vending machines on Taft's campus, all in favor, opposed. Motion denied.

Committee Reports: None.

Round Table:

- Tese Smith announced about the Serra Mesa Street Fair, Saturday, October 15th at Cabrillo Park, join in the fun ©
- Mike George added please join the PTA, thank you.
- Amy Redding stated that we as a community need to start doing more to recruit within our neighborhood schools. Mike George invited her to join the principal's cluster meeting, her input and recommendation is valid and true.

Next Meeting: October 20, 2011

Adjournment:

• Discussion ended at 5:40 p.m. The meeting adjourned concurrently with SSC.

Minutes were recorded by Laura Laverty